
10th October 2021 

Welcome to     St Augustine’s  
28th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

As I write this, I am still overwhelmed by the spirit of worship we all shared last 
Sunday and the outbursts of, “It is so good to be back!” Both services were well 
attended which was a pleasant surprise but which should not have surprised me at all, 
given the unity and the familial love St Aug’s family members have for each other! 

Mother Teresa once visited Australia.  A new recruit to the Franciscan order in 
Australia was assigned to be her guide and “gofer” during her stay.  Thrilled and 
excited at the prospect of being so close to this woman, he dreamed of how much he 
would learn from her and what they would talk about.  

But during her visit, he became frustrated.  Although he was constantly near her, the 
friar never had the opportunity to say one word to Mother Teresa.  There were always 
other people for her to meet. Finally, her tour was over, and she was due to fly to New 
Guinea.  In desperation, the friar spoke to Mother Teresa. “If I pay my own fare to 
New Guinea, can I sit next to you on the plane so I can talk to you and learn from 
you?” Mother Teresa looked at him. “You have enough money to pay airfare to New 
Guinea?” she asked. “Oh, yes,” he replied eagerly. “Then give that money to the 
poor,” she said. “You’ll learn more from that than anything I can tell you.”  

“Christian giving is a responsive act. It represents gratitude to God. It is a symbol 
of self-giving. Therefore, giving is not a once-for-all event, but a regular part of 
life.  It is a spiritual discipline that reminds us who we are and whose we are.”  

— Herb Mather 

May God’s richest blessings be yours as you return to Him what you can.  

Your Friend and Vicar, Kofe    

St AUGUSTINE’S CONTACTS 

Vicar  Kofe Havea      020 4132-6302 kofe_havea@outlook.com  

Children’s & Youth Worker Ciru Muriuki     022 196-4530 wanjiru.mmuriuki@gmail.com  
Peoples’ Warden David Heard    021 338-150 davidheard1616@gmail.com  
Vicar’s Warden Claire Bickers  942-7167 nc.bickers@gmail.com 
Parish Administrator Paula Cox 332 6627 (Office)  
Retired clergy Rev Ron Hay, Rev Sue Patterson 

E-mail: office@staugustines.org.nz  Website: www.staugustines.org.nz  
fb: staugscashmere Postal: 5 Cracroft Terrace, Cashmere, Christchurch 8022 

Hours: Mon, Tues, Thurs, 9.00am to 3.00pm; Friday, 9.00am to 10.30am 
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COVID-19   
we need to be alert... 

¶ {ǘŀȅ ƘƻƳŜ ƛŦ ȅƻǳϥǊŜ ǎƛŎƪ 
¶ tǊŀŎǝǎŜ ƎƻƻŘ ƘȅƎƛŜƴŜ ǊŜ ƘŀƴŘǿŀǎƘƛƴƎ 
ŀƴŘ ŎƻǳƎƘƛƴƎ ƻǊ ǎƴŜŜȊƛƴƎ ƛƴǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ  
    Ŝƭōƻǿ 
¶ YŜŜǇƛƴƎ ǘǊŀŎƪ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ  ŀǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ 

On-Line Giving:  
St AugustineΩs bank account for  
Ψdirect creditΩ (DC) donations is:  

06-0801-0052951-00   

tƭŜŀǎŜ ƭƛǎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŀƳŜ ǿƘŜƴ 5/ ƎƛǾƛƴƎΦ   
Grateful thanks to all who donate!  

 
Some things to remember as we enter our 
church during this Delta Level 2 climate 

1. Entry point:  

 Through the Hannan Centre only. 
 Please sign in using the QR Code or the  
 Sign-in Sheets available.  
 Sanitize!  
2. Exit point:  Through the front glass doors 
3. Masks:  The use of masks is encouraged 
4. Singing: Join in the singing only if you  
 have your mask on. 

5. Sharing the Peace: Share only with an elbow bump or a wave at your neighbours 
6. Communion: This will be of One Kind – queue via the centre aisle to receive 

 your wafer and then make your way back to your seat via the 
 side aisles.  No masks required 

7. Morning Tea:      There will be no morning tea offered 
8. Please refrain from gathering in groups within the church building 
9. Be kind to one another; be kind to yourselves. 

Back to Church! 

Parish News 
Combined Service - October 31. We have a 5th Sunday this month so this will be a 
combined service at 10am 

Mid Week Commuion, Wednesday 10am at St Aug’s for those unable to join us on 
Sunday, and for those who feel the need for Communion & Company during the week.  
All Welcome. 

St Augõs Prayer Chain: We have a prayer chain operating to take  
prayer requests and concerns.  It is a group of people who pray  
(confidentially) for you or for someone you have concerns about.   
Our coordinator is Elizabeth Hitch.  You can contact Elizabeth on: 332-6288 and she 
will pass on your prayer need to the chain. 

Invitation to prayer: We offer a prayer box for all prayer requests at the back of the 
church.  Forms are provided for anyone to write out a prayer request   
 (anonymously, or with your name) and pop it into the box.  Each item will be 
prayed for confidentially, for four weeks by a small team of parish pray-ers.    
Liz Hay, Prayer Co-ordinator.  



Worship at St Augustineôs, Sunday 10th October 

Theme:  ñGiving Generously ó  

Sentence:  ñWhoever sows sparingly will also reap sparingly, and whoever  
   sows generously will also reap generously.ò   2 Corinthians 9: 6  
Collect:  Lord God, thank you for all you have given to us.  

Give us grace to give as you gave to us ï cheerfully,  
wholeheartedly and sacrificially. Amen . 

Readings:  2 Corinthians 9: 6-11     pew Bible p 898 
  (Gospel) Luke 6: 23-25, 37-38   pew Bible p 788 

Next Week  Sunday 17th October  
9.15am Holy Communion 
11am  Informal Worship with Children’s Program (in Term Time) 

FOOD DRIVE FOR   òSOUTH AUCKLANDó 
Because we have a few parishioners who have wanted to manually contribute to our 
Auckland AOG Donation, this project is running for a further week, and will close off 
this Fri 15th October (you can donate manually by placing cash in a labelled envelope in 
the Offertory Plate). 

We thank Tim and Jenny Marshall for this initiative by their Home-group.  

The Art and Craft Fete/Exhibition - POSTPONED 

Postponed until 2022;  we are hoping that this event will now be held next March.   
So be encouraged all you creative people, and plan & prepare for that!   
It would be wonderful to see us all come together for an event towards the end of 

summer. J 

In the meantime you can still contact Thelma Kent or Andrea Murray with any ideas J. 

Thelma Kent: thelmakent49@yahoo.co.uk.   ph 337-5140; Cell 021 153-5321 
Andrea Murray:  andrea.murray.59@gmail.com ph cell 027 732-4877 

Waltham School ôHoliday Programõ POSTPONED.  
Due to Level 2 restrictions this has  now postponed until January next year  

(January 24-28th 2022). 

We are still planning on serving lunches then, so would love a few volunteers to help  
in the kitchen. If that sounds like something you would like to do  

please let CirƝ know and she can give you more details!   
Keep this in your prayers!”   

mailto:thelmakent49@yahoo.co.uk
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St Augôs and Beyond . . .  

Another Step to help the Planet and Others 
We can keep even more plastic out of our Red Bins if we save all those tiny tags on the 
bread bags (PLASTIC ones only, no cardboard please) .  The proceeds from their sale go to 
help buy wheelchairs for those who can't afford them in South Africa. It takes 200 kg of tags 
to fund one wheelchair, so we need all your friends to save too.  Let's get everyone we know 
to add to our collection. 

As well, on the local front, please save the scoops from your washing powder boxes.  They 
go to Food Banks who buy washing powder in bulk and put it into 1kg bags, and want to put 
in scoops as well.  

There are boxes at the back of the church for each collection. 
Go to the link below for the full story.  Thank you for getting on board! aŀȄƛƴŜ YƛǎǎƭƛƴƎ 

http://www.breadtagsforwheelchairs.co.za 

Tearfund and  “THE BIG QUIZ NIGHTó, Saturday 6th November, 
St Nicholas, Barrington St. 

Last year we made a team and joined this event  to support tearfund.  
Can we do it again? 

See the flyers at the back of the Church for more information. 

Christian Writers Retreat 
A retreat for Christian who enjoy writing will be held on Saturday October 16th   

from 9am – 2pm at Empower Church, 140 Springfield Rd.  

This is an amazing opportunity for people that have writing as their passion, who want to enhance their 
skills and connect with likeminded Christians. 

We are privileged that George Bryant, (Rev) QSM, JP, MA(Hons), DipEd, Dip Theol, 
AFNZIM, ATCL, author of 23 books and 20 booklets about people in society,  

has offered to facilitate the retreat.  
It is free of charge, but we do ask for a koha for George for his time and expertise. 

Please bring your own packed lunch.  Tea and coffee will be provided. 
If you have already have a book published, please bring it along for the sales table.  
You will need to take charge of your own selling. 

Those that want to attend can register directly at bryantgw@xtra.co.nz 

Ellel Ministries: òGodõs remedy for rejectionó  
@ Riverside Community Church in Kaiapoi on the evening of Friday 29 October 

and Saturday 30th (9am-5pm). 
We are aware that rejection and fear of rejection is significant issue for many of us, even when we know 
the truth that we are accepted and restored in Christ. 
This course is for anyone who wants to draw closer to God, to experience more of the 
fullness of His love and therefore to be able to love others as themselves more fully. 
See the flyer at the back of the Church for more information. 

mailto:bryantgw@xtra.co.nz

